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T H E  N E W S L E T T E R  O F  T H E  O V E R B R O O K  F A R M S  C L U B  

MPRA  Applies for a Physical Improvement Grant 

The 63rd Street Streetscape Program, to improve upon the section that falls between City Avenue 

and Lancaster Avenue, began in early October. When completed this project is expected to enhance 

the business climate and greatly improve pedestrian safety. Creating an accommodating and walk-

able environment along 63rd Street, home to abundant residential uses, SEPTA’s Overbrook Station, 

and several restaurants, was the primary goal. This lively pedestrian environment demands lighting 

and safety upgrades beyond what the present conditions provide.  

 

The most noticeable safety improvement associated with 

this project will occur at the intersection of Overbrook Ave-

nue and 63rd Street. A curb extension along the northern 

end of Overbrook Avenue, nearest Drexel Arms Apartments, 

will create shorter, safer pedestrian crossings at the intersection, while allowing for the sidewalk to 

be reconstructed and widened to six feet in the immediate area. This planted grass curb exten-

sion, combined with new painted crosswalks, will also serve to slow traffic as it enters the resi-

dential portion of the corridor and bring greater attention to motorists of the high-volume foot traf-

fic in the area. The other major component of this streetscape project, which will further improve 

safety and reinforce the historic nature of Overbrook Farms, is the installation of decorative pe-

destrian-scale lighting fixtures. These new lighting fixtures will brighten the corridor, forming a 

(Continued on page 4) 

Morris Park Restoration Association (MPRA)  

has submitted an application for a $10,000 

Physical Improvement grant from Philadelphia 

Parks & Recreation and the Fairmount Park 

Conservancy. If awarded, MPRA plans to use 

this grant money to improve three major street 

frontages of Morris Park near entrances at 66th 

Street and Sherwood Road. The goals are to 

open the sightlines to the park, improve the 

curbside impression and appeal to the commu-

(Continued on page 3) 



Another summer has come to an end.  It has been an eventful one 
with some notable, positive promotion of our community.  

 Congratulations to the Wallacavage family, Grand Prize win-
ners of the “This Old House 2012 Reader Remodel Contest”.  The 
prize was awarded this summer and also showcased our com-
munity to magazine editors who were favorably impressed.  
(More at www.thisoldhouse.com/toh/photos/0,,20598378,00.html).  

 In the 1st ever “I Love Classic Towns” photo contest, Over-
brook Farms entries won two Gallery Show runner-up awards. 
(View images at http://contest.classictowns.org/gallery-show.) 

Recently, several neighbors collaborated to nominate Overbrook 
Farms for This Old House (TOH) magazine’s 6th annual “Best Old  
House Neighborhoods” feature.  According to TOH Associate Edi-
tor, Keith Pandolfi ,"The point of this contest is… to familiarize 
TOH readers with outstanding, sometimes overlooked neighbor-
hoods or towns that have exceptional older houses, and residents 
working hard to both restore them, and maintain them-for future 
generations."  Best Old House Neighborhoods recognition will be 

announced later this 
year.   

As individuals and with 
the Board of the Over-
brook Farms Club, we 
will continue to work 
on maintaining the 
neighborhood as an 
attractive place to live for families and to increase the value of our 
investment in our homes.  Check out our cover story for  
updates on the enhancements being made to 63rd Street.    

Work also continues with St Josephs officials to improve relation-
ships and the behavior of their students who live in Overbrook 
Farms.  Historical Designation remains on hold, but the protection 
provided by the designation is in force.  We look forward to seeing 
you at the community meeting on November 12th at Overbrook 
Presbyterian Church. 

Best Regards,  Kevin Maurer 
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HARVEST FEST 

featuring 
A Silent Auction and Beer Garden 

 
Help plant the seeds of learning  

with support for the new 
Philadelphia Life Sciences Charter School 

 

November 15th  
7:00 to 10:00 

Ivy Hall 
6331 Lancaster Avenue 

$50 per person 
 

To make your donation online, go to 
www.gofundme.com/16lllc 
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MPRA  Applies for a Physical Improvement Grant (Continued from page 1) 

The Overbrook Farms Farmers Market is thriving in its fifth season.  Located in the 

parking lot of the Overbrook Presbyterian Church at City and Lancaster Avenues, 

the Market is the place to buy fresh, local produce on Saturdays from 9:00 a.m. to 

1:00 p.m.  Many of our neighbors make it the first stop of the day.  If you are not 

already a regular, stop by and get acquainted.  The Market will continue every Sat-

urday until Thanksgiving. 

Farmers Market Continues Through Thanksgiving 

nity; to reduce erosion; and to replace invasive plants with natives to support an 

important wildlife habitat. In addition to the aesthetic and ecological benefits, this 

project will help reduce dumping and increase community involvement in the park. 

Grant recipients will be announced in November.  

 

Recently accepted as a client at the Penn Law Entrepreneurship Clinic, MPRA will 

receive help to organize as a nonprofit, obtain 501(c)(3) status, and prepare to bid 

on city projects in Morris Park. 

 

MPRA works in Morris Park on Saturday mornings. Please meet by the guard-

house at 66th Street and Sherwood Road around 11 a.m. to lend a hand! 

 

The MPRA also orchestrates large groups of volunteers. If you have a school or 

corporate volunteer group, please contact Dan at dang@firstpersonarts.org. You 

can also volunteer to work in an administrative capacity on organization, fundrais-

ers, communications/marketing or the website.  More information is available at 

www.facebook.com/morrisparkrestorationassociation. 

Philly 3-1-1 
Overbrook Farms neighbor Amy LaBlanc is the Philly 3-1-1 Liaison for the community.  From code viola-

tions to street trees, Amy is coordinating and cataloging efforts in Overbrook Farms to get infor-

mation and services from the City of Philadelphia.  Contact her directly with your claim – please be as 

detailed as possible - at cricket702@yahoo.com or at 215-435-0559.  Backup liaison is Suzanne Kelly 

who can be reached via email at rexymom1@aol.com. 

WHY THE PARK IS IMPORTANT  

 

It supplies our drinking water.  
Cobbs Creek Watershed helps to filter  

water, reducing stress on PWD systems. 
 

It increases home values. 
Economists find well-maintained parks 

consistently increase the value of  
homes in the neighborhood. 

 

It is a safe place for our children  
to play and experience nature. 

 

Exercise. 
Miles of trails with varied terrain for 
motivating walks/hikes or jogs/runs. 

 

Morris Park is the most bio-
diverse part of Cobbs Creek  

with 147 acres of woodlands. 
 

It is an example of an urban  
forest in the United States.   

Morris Park was visited by the  
US Department of the Interior in 2006  

http://www.facebook.com/morrisparkrestorationassociation
mailto:cricket702@yahoo.com
mailto:rexymom1@aol.com


6376 City Avenue, Philadelphia, PA  19151 

more accommodating evening/late-night atmosphere for 

residents, transit riders, and restaurant patrons. Moreo-

ver, the new village-style lighting will supplement the 

work of the Overbrook Farms Club to preserve and pro-

tect the historic fabric of the neighborhood.  

 

The construction of the curb extension, re-painting of the 

crosswalks, and new ADA-accessible curb ramps at 63rd 

Street and Overbrook Avenue should be completed by 

late November 2012, with the installation of the new dec-

orative lighting being completed in late January 2013. 

Seeding of the grass curb extension, signaling the com-

pletion of the project, will take place in April 2013.  

 

The 63rd Street Streetscape was funded by the City Av-

enue Special Services District, City of Philadelphia, and 

Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. State Senator Vincent 

Hughes was instrumental in securing state funding for 

the project. Financial support from Philadelphia was  

procured with the assistance of Councilman Curtis 

Jones, Jr.  The project was organized by Terry Foley of 

the City Avenue Special Services District with support 

from the Overbrook Farms Club Traffic and Parking Sub-

committee. 

Source: Fall 2012 CityAve News    http://webarchives.weebly.com/uploads/6/0/0/2/6002252/cityave_news_fall_2011_edition_final_for_publication_on_web_11.22.11.pdf 

(Continued from page 1) 

OF NOTE, the Newsletter of the Overbrook Farms Club is published seasonally. 
Designed and edited by Melanie Ellison-Roach, October, 2012 

http://webarchives.weebly.com/uploads/6/0/0/2/6002252/cityave_fall_12_newsletter_final_updated2.pdf

